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PUBLIC MEETING 
MINUTES 

 
The Public Meeting of the Mayor and Council was held in the Council Chambers and called to 
order at  1:05PM. Adequate notification was published in the official newspaper of the Borough of 
Montvale.   
 
OPEN PUBLIC MEETING STATEMENT 
Adequate notice of this meeting was provided to The Bergen Record and/or The Ridgewood 
News, informing the public of the time and place according to the provisions of the Open Public 
Meeting Law (Chapter 231, P.L. 1975). 
 
Also Present: Mayor Mike Ghassali; Administrator/Municipal Clerk, Maureen Iarossi-Alwan;  and 
Deputy Municipal Clerk, Fran Scordo 
   
ROLL CALL: 
Councilmember Arendacs - absent  Councilmember Koelling   
Councilmember Curry - absent  Councilmember Lane - absent 
Councilmember Gloeggler       Councilmember Weaver  
 
 

 
ORDINANCES: 
None 
 
 
RESOLUTIONS: 
None 
 
RESOLUTIONS:  (CONSENT AGENDA*)  
All items listed on a consent agenda are considered to be routine and non-controversial by the 
Borough Council and will be approved by a motion, seconded and a roll call vote. There will be 
no separate discussion on these items unless a Council member(s) so request it, in which case 
the item will be removed from the Consent Agenda and considered in its normal sequence on 
the agenda.  
None 
 
BILLS:    Municipal Clerk read the Bill Report.   
Motion to pay bills by Councilmember Koelling; seconded by Councilmember Weaver  -  all ayes 
 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT: 
Andrew Hipolit 
Report/Update 
No Report  
 
ATTORNEY REPORT: 
Joe Voytus, Esq.  
Report/Update 
No Report 
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UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
None. 
 
COMMUNICATION CORRESPONDENCE: 
None. 
 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
Motion to adjourn Public Meeting by Councilmember Koelling; seconded by Councilmember  
Weaver   -  all ayes 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:15pm 
 
The next Workshop Session of the Mayor and Council will be held September 25, 2018 at 7:30 
p.m. 
 
 
 
  
Respectfully submitted, Fran Scordo, Deputy Municipal Clerk 


